



## Tomingley Gold Operations – Community Consultation Committee Meeting

Date: 19 May, 2022

Time: 6.00pm

Location: TGO Meeting Room – Administration Building

MINUTES	ACTION
<p><b>Meeting Opened: 5.57pm</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• <b>Apologies:</b> Barbara Dunn</li> <li>• <b>Committee Members Present:</b> Tony Ellis, Les Lambert, Casey Forrester, Paul Brydon, Toni Clark, Ameer Dennis, Greg Cannon, Gavin Dart, James Hamilton (Independent Chairperson), David Pritchard (TGO Representative)</li> <li>• <b>Observers Present:</b> Alex Cherry (Geologist), Stewart Lamond (Senior Field Supervisor Alkane Exploration)</li> </ul> <p>James introduced those who were new to the meeting and welcomed them.</p>	
<p><b>Declaration of Interest:</b> None</p>	
<p><b>Minutes from Previous Meeting:</b> It was moved that the Minutes from the meeting held on the 24 February, 2022 be accepted as a true and accurate account of the meeting. <b>Moved: Paul Brydon, seconded: Les Lambert, Carried.</b></p>	
<p><b>Business arising from previous minutes:</b> Meeting held 24 February, 2022 There was no business arising.</p>	
<p><b>Correspondence:</b> None received.</p>	

MINUTES	ACTION
<p><b>Tomingley Gold Project reports and overview of activities (David Pritchard):</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>David referred to the handout he had provided all with, titled, CCC Meeting May 2022.</li> <li>Les asked if there will be more than one ventilation shaft. To which David replied yes, down the track if (mine) expansion approval is received.</li> <li>James asked what was the one complaint submitted to the Dept. of Planning and Enviro. (DPE) David replied it was a general complaint about potential impacts from noise, dust, blasting and general impacts on local amenities.</li> <li>Les asked is there a time frame for a response from the DPE regarding the Development Application. David advised there is no time frame.</li> <li>Les asked what happens with the green bags of soil/rock samples. Alex said they are stockpiled on the Rosewood property as the local tip don't like to take them. In time they will be all placed in the waste dump, 200 metres below the surface</li> <li>Les asked will the properties around Gundong and Glen Isla be purchased if the magnetic survey and drilling produce results. Alex said this is a very long way off, if at all. Alkane has not found anything of significance to confirm gold is there.</li> </ul>	
<p><b>Alkane-TGO CCC Exploration Update (Alex Cherry)</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Alex referred to the handout he provided all with titled, Alkane – TGO CCC exploration update May 2022</li> <li>There was general discussion and enquiry regarding the seismic interpretation. Alex commented it is too early to see what we will get out of it</li> <li>Aircore holes have identified what is hoped to be the 'right kind of rock' to produce nickel, copper and platinum</li> <li>The advantage of aircore drilling is it has low environmental impact and is relatively cheap to do</li> <li>Paul wanted to know if trees affected the drone's magnetic sensing ability. Alex said the trees are not an issue</li> <li>Alex noted a lot of the new gold deposits sits directly under the highway</li> </ul>	
<p><b>General Business:</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>There was a general discussion regarding the next round of community funding grants. The next round is in August. Les suggested Sharron come and take a photo of the mine and place in the Narromine Star to promote the grant process. David said head office recently had professional photos taken of the mine and they could possibly be used.</li> <li>Tony asked David if he knew what VPA money has previously been allocated to the Tomingley Hall. The community met with Mick Bell and explained they would like a concrete floor in the BBQ area. Mick asked where did they think the money was going to come from to do this. Tony thinks there is about \$200,000 sitting within Narromine Shire accounts previously allocated for such works. David committed to providing Tony with the paper work to confirm previous allocations of funds within the VPA.</li> <li>James raised the point he was recently asked if there will be a mine tour for the public. David said he will bring this up with Jason Hughes (General Manager Operations).</li> <li>Alex advised he is in discussions with teachers at the local high schools regarding a site tour in late August. Visiting Peak Hill to see a rehabilitated mine site and then Tomingley to see an active mine. Hoping to generate enthusiasm which is then passed on to students. There is noticeable shortage of mining engineers.</li> </ul>	<p>David to contact Narromine Star</p> <p>David to provide info. to Tony</p> <p>David to speak with Jason</p>
<p><b>Next meeting – 25 August, 2022</b></p>	

<b>MINUTES</b>	<b>ACTION</b>
<b>Meeting Dates for 2022</b> 17 <sup>th</sup> November 2022	
<b>Meeting Closed: 6.43pm</b>	